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WEEKLY UPDATE – Remember ODOT website, shuttle schedule 
extends tentatively, repair work continues 
 

With repairs on the bridge in full swing, please check the Oklahoma Department 
of Transportation’s website daily for updates on information and shuttle schedules. The 
website is located at www.okladot.state.ok.us. Click on the red “Closing of the 
Purcell/Lexington (James C. Nance) bridge on US-77/SH-39” banner. 
 The shuttle has been tentatively extended to include additional times Monday 
through Friday. The added pickup times include 1:30 p.m., 3:30 p.m., 10 p.m. and 11 
p.m. at both Purcell and Lexington locations. The late evening times are being tested to 
gauge ridership, and could be amended depending on needs in the communities. The 
shuttle will arrive at its destination about an hour after departure. 
 The weather has been cooperating with repair efforts. Even though areas of the 
state have seen some rain recently, the river has not risen significantly. Crews are 
currently working over the river and will be moving outward toward the banks. They 
want to get this area completed while the river is low, because high water or flooding 
could impact work. 

It is still too early to estimate when the bridge will be opened, but work is moving 
smoothly with the contractor installing brackets as soon as they become available and 
pre-drilling areas for quicker repairs. 
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Follow @okdot on Twitter.com and Know B4 U Go!     
ODOT strongly discourages texting or tweeting while driving.     
Statewide & extended construction closures, visit www.okladot.state.ok.us, Traffic Advisories    


